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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 February 8, 2022
Present:

Vicki Ferguson, Susan Murre, Jami Tillery, Summer McLeod, Brandon Russell, Daniel Miller

Guests:

Attorney Blake Armstrong, Jerry Williams, LeeAnn Miller, Tim Bierl

Mayor Ferguson called the meeting to order at 6:40pm.  

Brandon gave the invocation 

The Council was introduced to Blake Armstrong, an attorney out of Tyler.  He is interested in becoming our City Attorney.  He said that if Council is in agreement, then his office will send over a fee agreement for us to sign.  

The minutes from the January 2022 meeting were presented.  Brandon made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Summer seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Jami presented the financials for all of the accounts. Brandon made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Daniel seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Jerry Williams gave an update on the community center. He has purchased the lights that he was looking for and should be able to start installing the new LED lights this week.

Susan presented information on outside burning.  Mayor Ferguson had requested we maybe consider an ordinance pertaining to the burning of hazardous materials.  Discussion turned to enforcement.  She will speak with Tommy Monk to see if the County might be able to assist us in some way or if he knows someone who might be able to assist us during their off hours.

Susan presented an ordinance that was under consideration in 2020 regarding trash and dumping.  Summer made a motion to accept the ordinance as presented.  Daniel seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Susan presented another ordinance that was under consideration in 2020 regarding dangerous buildings.  Brandon made a motion to accept this ordinance as presented, with the understanding that at any time, the Council could amend such ordinance.  Jami seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Another ordinance that was presented back in 2020 was presented again.  This one is in regards to Minimum housing standards.  Brandon made a motion to accept the ordinance as presented with the notation that the Council could amend in the future.  Daniel seconded the motion.  All in favor - motion carried.

Susan noted that she spoke with both TABC and TML regarding inspections and liability under the Ordinance pertaining to the sale of beer and wine within the city limits.  The amounts of the fines, etc. that were already listed in the original ordinance come straight from the Texas Government code, so those need to remain.  As far as liability, TML stated the city has no liability in regards to any inspection.    Daniel made a motion to accept the amended ordinance.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Susan presented the CPA agreement from Caperton.  While the price is slightly higher than last year, the Council was in agreement.  Brandon made a motion to accept the CPA audit agreement (for year 2021). Summer seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Vick noted that CIP told her that they plan to build a 190’ tower at their expense in this area.  

Susan made a motion to adjourn.  Summer seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Vicki Ferguson, Mayor 
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